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NOTES ON RANKING DETERMINATIONS

The Committee began the discussion regarding the rank of each project by placing all projects in order
by score. Scores for housing stability and exits, income, mainstream benefits, and bed utilization were
based on HMIS data submitted in SAGE, the reporting system by HUD for all renewals. Projects not yet
required to have an APR submitted in SAGE were asked to run an HMIS report from the CoC’s HMIS or
comparable database for victim service providers (VSP). All three renewal projects scored within 5
points of each other, and all with more than 80 out of 100 total possible.

The Empower Yolo (Domestic Violence Bonus) project was the highest scoring project (89
points). The Committee ranked this project as number 1 (placed in Tier 1). This is a 2" year
renewal project to serve victims of domestic violence in Rapid Rehousing in one of three
apartments which will be located throughout the County depending on apartment availability.
The project will pay on average up to three months’ rent and will provide supportive services.

The City of Woodland/Fourth and Hope project was the second highest scoring project (84.75
points). The Committee ranked this project as number 2 (placed in Tier 1). Ten units dedicated
to chronically homeless are planned for the East Beamer Way complex in Woodland. Twelve
additional chronically homeless units are located throughout Woodland, and one unit is located
in West Sacramento. This is a Permanent Supportive Housing project.

Initially this project requested $389,741 but because of the Grant Inventory Worksheet /
Allowable Renewable Amount, this project was reduced to allowable request amount of
$326,543)

The Yolo Community Continuum of Care project received the third highest score (80.75 points).
The Committee ranked this project as number 3 ($116,653 placed in Tier 1 and $49,311 placed
in Tier 2). This project is comprised of four permanent supportive beds in West Sacramento,
seven permanent supportive beds in Davis, and two permanent supportive beds in Woodland.

The Yolo County Homeless and Poverty Action Coalition’s HMIS project was not included in the
scoring as the HEARTH Act requires that all communities have an HMIS and collect information
from their CoC and ESG-funded projects. CoC recipients must submit an Annual Performance
Report (APR) and ESG recipients must submit a Consolidated Annual Performance and
Evaluation Report (CAPER) using their HMIS data. HPAC is the Yolo County Lead HMIS Agency
and would utilize the funding to assure countywide HMIS compliance. The Committee ranked
this project as number 4 (5114,275 placed in Tier 2).

The Shores of Hope project received an overall score of 23.50 and is not being recommended
because they did not meet the minimum threshold of 65 as stated in our CoC NOFO Policy.
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